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December 4, 2018

HONORABLE MAYOR AND CITY COUNCIL
City of Long Beach
California

RECOMMENDATION:

Authorize the City Manager, or designee, to execute an amendment to Contract No.
34867 with Sully-Miller Contracting Company, Brea, CA, to increase the contract
authority by $488,498, for a revised amount of $3,364,723, with a 5 percent contingency
in the amount of $168,237, for a revised total contract amount not to exceed $3,532,960,
due to unforeseen conditions on the Willow Street Pedestrian Improvements Project.
(Districts 6, 7)

DISCUSSION

On November 14, 2017, the City Council awarded a contract to Sully-Miller Contracting
Company, for construction of the Willow Street Pedestrian Improvements Project (Project).
The approximately 1.1 miles long Project is located along Willow Street, from Golden Avenue
to Atlantic Avenue, and provides pedestrian-oriented improvements, which include new
sidewalks, enhanced lighting, median and parkway landscaping, signage, bus stops, and
crosswalk treatments. Median landscape improvements include new trees, drought-resistant
plants, water conservation irrigation, and an entry sign. In addition, traffic calming measures,
in the form of curb bulb-outs, are included to encourage slower traffic speeds, improving safety
for motorists, pedestrians, and cyclists.

The Project was bid in accordance with the grant funding requirements and the City's bid
procedures. During construction of the Project, unmarked and unforeseen utilities were
discovered, which led to additional potholing and a redesign of the existing street light
foundations. Additionally, the removal and reconstruction of 24 non-compliant curb ramps
were included for Americans with Disabilities Act (ADA) compliance. Solutions were
engineered and change orders negotiated, which increased the Project cost and duration.

This matter was reviewed by Deputy City Attorney Linda T. Vu on November 8, 2018 and by
Budget Management Officer Rhutu Amin Gharib on November 9, 2018.

TIMING CONSIDERATIONS

City Council action is requested on December 4, 2018, to ensure timely Project completion.
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FISCAL IMPACT

The revised total contract amount will not exceed $3,532,960. There is sufficient appropriation
in the Capital Projects Fund (CP) and Transportation Fund (SR 182) in the Public Works
Department (PW) utilizing general capital and Proposition A funding to support the $488,498
increase to the contract. There is no local job impact associated with this recommendation.

SUGGESTED ACTION:

Approve recommendation.

Respectfully submitted,

CRAIG A. BECK
DIRECTOR OF PUBLIC WORKS

CB:AP:GK:JC

APPROVED:

TRICK H. WEST
ITYMANAGER


